

phila-telling Around

MEETINGS, 2ND WEDNESDAY OF EACH MONTH TIME: 7:30 P.M.

LANCASTER TOWNSHIP COMMUNITY CENTER Columbia Ave., Lancaster, PA

Next Meeting - Wed., AUGUST 14, 2002

Mailing address: L.C.P.S. 19 Circle Rd. Millersville, PA 17551

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CALL MARILYN SHIRLEY (717) 872-2479

VOL.12, #8 NEWSLETTER FOUNDED SEPTEMBER 1990 AUGUST 2002

#### AUGUST PROGRAM

Our annual picnic will be held this year at the home of Marilyn Shirley, Circle Rd., Millersville. Directions to the Shirley's home is included in this newsletter.

DINNER WILL BE AT 6:30 P.M. PLEASE BRING A COVERED DISH TO ENHANCE THE MENU.

Come as early as you want -- Remember to bring a swim suit is you want to swim.

What's Cookin'?

It is not too late to reserve a seat at the table. Phone 717-872-2479 for reservation.

The following people signed for the dinner -- if your name is not on the list, you need to call and leave a message and how many are coming, please.

### TED von WALLMENICH

JIM BOYLES

JACK DEANER

GREINERS

MIRIAM ARMERDING

MIKE SHIRLEY

LUCY EYSTER

PAUL PETERSEN

DON WEBER

RAY STANITSKI

WHEELERS (DICK)

DIANE MEEK

BOB STEVENSON

BOB LARKIN

MAGGIE LARKIN

DICK SHAEFER

ANNETTE LUM

DAVE STRAYER

GARY KURTZ

#### DICK COLBERG

Including spouses, etc. we presently plan to prepare for about 31 people.

#### JUNIOR CLUB REPORT

We presently have seven members attending our Monday morning meetings of the Junior Club. They are as follows:

Maggie Larkin

Annette Lum

Denise Shirley

Ashley Supplee

Victoria Tran

Alistair Welch

Elizabeth Welch

At the present time we are working on the United States Stamps and learning how to organize their stamps. The kids arrive at the Shirley's about 9:30 am and we work on our stamps until 11:00 or 11:30. Then they all go swimming for a bit and we eat lunch.

Sometimes, if after lunch, if time permits, we might play a game -- kids love to play games!

There are a few needs of our group.

We have been working on the Presidential Issue and if anyone has some extra stamps of the following numbers, we sure would appreciate them. The numbers are as follows:

J.S. 808 -- (2) (4) (4) (7)
J.S. 818 -- (4) (4) (7)
J.S. 821 -- (4) (7)
U.S. 822 -- (3) (7)
U.S. 826 -- (1) (7)
U.S. 827 -- (1) (7)

(Of course they are all looking for \$1, \$2, \$5 stamps in this series -- U.S. 832, 833, and 834).

If anyone has any "hinges" they don't use any more, we would be happy to have them for the junior collectors.

Each week we seem to have just about 100% attendance. The youth are getting to know one another and it also advances their interest in stamp collecting. If anyone wishes to come join us on a Monday morning, you are MOST welcome.



# L.C.P.S. "SPOTLIGHT"

BOB STEVENSON is well known to all members of the club and seems to always have a wonderful smile and warm greeting. Truth is when we think upon it, there are a host of friendly smiling people in the Lancaster club. One hypothesis that may explain it is this: we suspect stamp collectors smile a lot because they are always thinking about all of the stamps they have closeted away in the nooks and crannies of their homes. Even if they can't find them all -- they are content knowing their stamps are somewhere in the house.

Well BOB has lived in Lancaster since 1950 and in the same house 43 years! That's a bit on the remarkable side as the average household in America changes locations every seven years! BOB is what you might call a "stayer-putter." A chemical engineer by training he worked much of hi career at Armstrong World Industries.

BOB'S wide-ranging interests have been a natural link to stamp first became collecting. He terested in collecting stamps when as a Boy Scout he earned the Stamp Merit Badge. He's been watching about five years; birds for participates in Elder Hostiles; likes to travel; likes gardening; is a volunteer tutor; loves history and is a member of the Historical Society.

He generally does not collect stamps when he travels he tells us. Why? Well most times when he gets to where he is going, the post office is closed!



BUS TRIP TO ATLANTIC CITY

AUGUST 17, 2002

WITH HARRISBURG CLUB

Our club has been invited by the Harrisburg Stamp Club attend the Stamp Exhibit in Atlantic City on August 17, 2002.

The bus will be arriving at <u>SERVICE</u> <u>MERCHANDISE</u> - <u>LANCASTER</u> SHOPPING <u>CENTER</u> - <u>LITITZ</u> PIKE - 7:30 A.M.

PETER BILLIS informs me that there are still some seats available, if you want to go along. The cost is j.00 per person. For more information contact PETER at 397-0910.

The following people have signed up for the bus trip.

DONNA DIVINE LUCY EYSTER

DICK COLBERG IVAN GOSS

JIM BOYLES JIM ZIOGAS

JACOB BELL LORI HOSTETLER

JAY GINDER MARILYN SHIRLEY

MARY HUSSON MICHAEL SHIRLEY

Including friends and spouses, there will be 15 people going to Atlantic City along with the Harrisburg group. This is an excellent response from our club and I'm sure the Harrisburg club will appreciate our support.

## WELCOME TO TWO NEW MEMBERS!!!!!

Two new members have joined our club from the same family -- it's a Father and Daughter team.

VICTORIA A. TRAN (J-358)

TUYEN T. TRAN (359) 1705 Drummers Lane Lancaster, PA 17603

Telephone 872-1523

Interests: First Day Covers and Foreign.

Victoria is a member of our special summer junior club. Please make an effort to get to know them at our next meeting.

Remember to add these two names to your membership listing.

